BEVERLEY LAKE PROTECTIVE ASSOCIATION DELTA, ONTARIO

Greetings Folks:-

It is my privilege to send one more winter letter. It does seem strange to think that my term of two years will be completed this coming summer. I have thoroughly enjoyed working with this organization, and I am looking forward to meeting many more of you next July and August.

I have been to Delta a couple of times. Due to our mail strike, I drove out to pay my taxes in the fall; and last week I drove out with a friend, Mrs. Jackson, to pick up the addressed envelopes for these letters. My sincere thanks to Mr. Lloyd Irwin, our corresponding secretary. Mr. Irwin seems to know every one on the list, which is a great advantage.

We have had piles, and piles, of snow. Looking across Lower Beverley Lake last week in the bright sunshine, everything was white and glistening and very beautiful. I do wish that our friends in the south could have a long, thrilling look at our winter scenery. Of course, the snow causes a hardship for people who have to shovel it; but, such is life.

Next Wednesday, February 25, I expect to be in Florida. My flight leaves Toronto in mid-morning and I arrive in Sarasota in mid-afternoon. I'm hoping to see some of you.

I'm sorry that I do not know anything interesting to tell you about our lake or the village.

I've been talking to your Past President, Dr. Del Wilson. He extends to you his best wishes for a very happy time in 1976.

If your dues for the 1975-1976 term are not paid, please take a minute to send \$1.00 per person to our treasurer: Mrs. Marilyn (W.R.) Wellwood, 259 Robert Wallace Drive, Kingston, Ontario. Thank you for your attention to this small oversight. We need your co-operation.

An Executive meeting is being called in June. Mrs. Shelley will send you a definite notice. Our annual meeting is being planned for the first Saturday after Delta Fair. Hope you join us.

Our sincere sympathy is extended to Marie and Cameron Shelley who have experienced several, sad deaths in a very short time. We wish them the very best of everything in the future.

My best wishes to each one of you for a Happy Year - and I really am looking forward to meeting the majority of you next summer.

Before closing, I would like to thank you for your kind messages to me last July, and also at Christmas time. You did help a great deal.

Very sincerely.

Stella Cheetham, President

President

armue ntg & did appresent it.

Tim. Ellis Conce